
COVID-19 Resources  

Keeping workers safe and informed 

“The World Health Organization (WHO) has downgraded COVID-19, and it is no longer a 
public health emergency. As of June 30, 2023, Intel COVID-policies expired; and going 
forward the COVID-19 illness will be treated per Intel’s existing health and absence 
policies, subject to local regulations.  
 
Workers located in California should continue to report positive COVID-19 cases: 
 

• All authorized supplier representatives shall promptly inform Intel of a confirmed 
COVID-19 case if it involves one of their employees or subcontractors who has been 
on an Intel California site or within close contact with any other worker during their 
Intel engagement in California. This account should only be used to report 
confirmed cases of workers who were present on an Intel campus/site in California. 
Suppliers may also need to comply with applicable government reporting 
requirements.  

• When notifying Intel of a confirmed case, use this link, complete the fields, and submit. 
If you are resubmitting a previous notification, please identify this on the “case status” 
field. Information should not include: Name or other detailed personal information of 
the involved worker or other workers. Please ensure that the contact tracing is 
included in the report. 

https://intelcorporationltd.formstack.com/forms/confirmed_CW_covid19

